
October 2018 - Issue 100

As it says in the above heading, this is 
Nafferton Newsletter no. 100. 
Yes Newsletter 100!

Nafferton Newsletter no. 1 came out as the 
Winter edition of what then was a quarterly 
publication and the year was 2001. Yes 17 
years ago and I am going to reprint the 
opening paragraph of that Newsletter be-
cause it is still very much appropriate.
“With the population of Nafferton growing 
so rapidly, it was felt that there was a need 
for a Newsletter to let people know what 
was going on and where. We intend to pub-
lish this four times a year so we hope to let 
you know what events will be taking place 
throughout the year. We will be relying on 
you ‘Nafferton villagers’ to let us know 
what’s going on”.

So you might say “What’s changed?” The 
Newsletter went from quarterly to bi-
monthly in 2004 and all village 
organisations were encouraged to 
contribute to the Newsletter in order to 
promote their activities and hopefully gain 
new support. Articles of general interest 
were welcomed from individuals provided 
there was no political content and this still 
applies. So as I said at the start of this 
paragraph - What’s changed?

Well naturally there have been changes, for 
instance our editors have changed. We 
started off with Heather Winn and Vanna 
Homan followed by Sheila Stone, Geoff Hall, 
Ken Carter and David Cooper and two of our 
current three editors Nicola Clarkson-Hall 
and Sheenagh Austin have been editing the 
Newsletter since late 2009 with Katie Wells 
joining the team in late 2015. To all of them 
we owe enormous thanks but we must not 
forget the team of over 40 Nafferton 
villagers who deliver the Newsletter house 
to house. So to all of you past and present - 

thank you - and we hope you will continue 
to support your village Newsletter.

One very salient fact that may surprise you 
is that in 2001 we delivered 900 Newsletters 
and now the number has risen to 1170 
which includes 40 that go to farms and 
homes that a little bit out of the village and 
of course when the Rudds Yard development 
is complete, the print run will not be far 
short of 1200.

You will all realise that depending on how 
much news we have to pass on to you will 
dictate whether it will be a 4 page or 6 page 
Newsletter and when it comes from the 
printers, somebody has to fold it and 
occasionally slot in the middle page. Well we 
have three coordinators who are blessed 
with that task and they also split the 
Newsletter up into the requisite batches 
which then go to the delivers. Whilst Tony 
Shingles was a co-ordinator until 2 or 3 
years ago, we now have 3 co-ordinators - 
Laurence White, Anthony Walker and John 
Gledhill - the latter of which has been 
involved with the Newsletter since the very 
�irst one and it’s probably time someone else 
took over. That’s quite a hint!

The Newsletter is �inanced half by Nafferton 
Parish Council and we are very grateful for 
the newsy input which their chair Sue Tait 
provides and the other half comes from the 
dispersal monies which were obtained from 
the Nafferton Millennium Committee when 
that organisation closed its books. 

So now, I hope you appreciate the input that 
goes into your bi-monthly Newsletter. Thank 
you to everybody involved including all you 
Nafferton readers.

- John Gledhill
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Nafferton in Bloom
Well as we all know we have had an exceptional summer with the weather. Never happy are we, could
do with a bit of rain!!!! But, nevertheless floral arrangements have been maintained to the usual high
standard.

The members now turn their thoughts to tidying up for the winter…so all hands to the wheel!

As we said in the last issue, we would announce the names of the Nafferton in Bloom trophy winners, and
they as follows are:

LONDIS TROPHY: Winner LAVENDER COURT; Highly recommended Londis store and Blue
Bell Inn.

THE NAFFERTON FEOFFEES TROPHY: Winner GAYNOR LAWTON-NAIR; Highly

recommended Hilary Slack: Malcolm Harrison and Julie Ringrose.

Our congratulation goes to the above and all those who took part. Without entries from Nafferton residents
and businesses, we have no competitions..so thank you all.

The NIB members met in the first week of September to discuss plans for 2019.

Amongst the items discussed:

- Planting scheme for 2019

- Theme or colour for next spring

- Yorkshire in Bloom 2019

- Church bank.

The team is planning to meet later in the year to firm up any proposals. Any comments or observations from
residents are more than welcome. At the same time anyone is welcome to attend the meeting.

Any observation or comments relating to NIB can be sent to the following e-mail address; kbillyth-
ered@aol.com

As always we are looking for sponsors and financial support to enable NIB to operate efficiently. We take the
opportunity to thank Lynda and Kevin at the Londis store for their very generous donation, it is much

appreciated.

We take the opportunity to let you know of  a change of  Secretary. Alan Malloy has now taken on the role, we
wish him success.

And as usual, we are always looking for new members, no charges, as much of your time as you can afford and
the pleasure of seeing the fruit of your labours

Author In the village 
Catherine Rayner is a resident of Nafferton and has had had two books published and will be having a 
third one available before the end of the year.
She is a retired University Lecturer and Nurse and a Life Member and former trustee of The Brontё Socie-
ty. Her books are based on the lives and works of the Brontё family and Catherine was meant to be giving 
a talk on them at Driffield Library in September but had to postpone it.
Another date will be released soon and she apologises for the postponement. If you would like to get in 
touch with her please contact Catherine on 07530161292.



TAKE CARE!

With the cold weather about to 
arrive, please be careful when 

driving on ungritted roads. 

Markman Lane is one such road so please do take extreme care on those cold days! 
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Nafferton Recreation Club
Apple Press Family Day
What a great success our first Apple Press Fun Day was! The Recreation Club would like to thank all who 
attended the event and for bringing so many apples! We would like to thank Colemans Cider for 
supporting the event, and all the Parish Council volunteers and residents who helped - it was certainly a lot 
harder using the manual press than the industrial one!
If anyone would like to borrow the manual Apple Press , please contact Caroline 
on events@naffertonrecclub.org.uk , via our facebook site , or mob 07707 001551.
Its free to use, although any donations are always welcome ! - all we ask is that its returned back to us 
clean and at the agreed time.
We have a few smaller events coming up at the Rec to look out for including:
 - A small theatre performance called Happy Jack on the 20th October (tickets for this performance on sale 
now 10 each).
 - Cheese & Wine evening - date to be confirmed
The hall is available to hire for any event , either private hire or organised groups, and Caroline , the events 
coordinator, will help out as much as you would like to make it a special day and as easy as possible for 
you.
Contact Caroline for bookings at events@naffertonrecclub.org.uk, visit the Nafferton Recreation Club 
Facebook page or call 07707 001551

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
Remembrance Sunday, which falls on 11 November in 2018 this year, is a day for the nation to remember 
and honour those who have sacrificed themselves to secure and protect our freedom. As usual we will be 
meeting at the War Memorial in order to hear the citation and listen to the last post at 11am, prior to the 
service at All Saints Church. All parishioners welcome! The road will be closed from 10.45am to 11.15am 
(Rectory Close to Westgate) to allow the service. The Parish Council are looking for a volunteer to read 
the citation  - if any members of the Armed Forces, past or present, would like to be consid-
ered - please contact the Clerk on clerk@naffertonpc.org.uk or call on 01262 488702.

Telecoms Mast:
The Planning application for the Mast at the Recreation Club has been approved. Shared 
Access are aiming to complete the agreement with the Operator in September and although PC can't yet 
give a date for the build, we would expect this to be completed by the end of the year. As they will be 
using the allotments track for construction access, the PC will not be progressing with allotments at the 
Rec until the mast installation is completed.

Playground:
As per the previous newsletter, the shelter has been removed and CCTV is now operational.
Contact Us:
We have been having some issues with the 'Contact Us' feature on the Nafferton PC website. We are 
hoping this will be resolved shortly but in the meantime please email the Clerk on 
clerk@naffertonpc.org.uk or call on 01262 488702.

Nafferton Parish Council



Nafferto n Newslet ter October 2018 Page 5

   
Village Hall Sale!

Saturday 27th October
from 10-2pm

Nafferton Village Hall

If  you have anything to sell please contact Sarah on 272658. Small and large items needed and we will pick
items up on

Friday 26th October.
Come and find a bargain!

Nafferton Village Hall is available for hire - days and evenings available for parties, events, meetings,
fundraising ideas. There is a fully equipped kitchen too.

For prices and availability ring Sheila on 254249

Nafferton School News
World War One affected thousands including our village and local area. So, this year, to
commemorate 100 years since the end of  World War One, during the Autumn Term
Nafferton Primary School will be partaking in a WW1 themed topic to remember this part of
significant British history. Our school will be going ‘back in time’ to 1914 and the corridors
and grounds will be transformed into the Edwardian era.

As part of  this topic we have several exciting projects planned and we would like to involve
the community. We are hoping to create a peace garden in our school grounds to
commemorate the fallen soldiers from our local area. This is a large project and at the
moment we have limited resources so any help or donations such as old paving stones, pots
and flowers would be greatly appreciated.

In school we have a central cabinet to display any WW1 artefacts. We would be very grateful
if you would like to loan the school any artefacts for this topic and we can assure you that
these will be stored in a secure place. We pride ourselves on providing our children with a
high quality learning environment and contributions as such will provide them with rich
experiences.

During November we will also be holding our Remembrance Service and we are working
closely with the Parish Church. We are hoping to open this to the public as well as our school
so you can view the work which we have been doing over the first half  term.

If  you would like to get involved with any of  these projects please contact Nafferton Primary
School on 01377 254307 or just pop in and ask for Hannah Whelan or Paul Johnson.

Santa is coming to Nafferton!

Nafferton Scout Group has once again invited Santa to visit Nafferton on
Friday 7th December! He will be arriving at the Mere at 6pm but he needs a new boat! Can

anyone help find Santa a new boat before 7th December? Contact Sheenagh 07961944331. Visit
Santa at the school and come and have some fun! There will hot dogs and drinks, tombola,

lucky dip and more!



Page 4Naf ferto n Newslet ter October 2018

Nafferton Methodist Church

Sunday mornings 10:30am a traditional morning service led by a Methodist Minister or a Local Preacher 
from the Driffield-Hornsea Methodist Circuit, we have a Sunday School and refreshments following the 

worship, everyone will be made welcome
Sunday evenings 6:30pm Fellowship service sometimes led by a Minister or Local Preacher or an own 
arrangement, more modern songs are sung, discussion on a theme and a time of prayer, all welcome.
During Bible month -June,  the book of Jonah will be used as the lectionary and each week a chapter 

from Jonah will be studied.

Minister Rev Robert Amos 01377 252105 revd_rob@yahoo.com
Enquiries Sarah on 272658 or 07523976826

*******************************************************************
Weekly events in our Church include:

Mondays 10-12noon-Mustard Seed Cafe with speciality coffees, Fairtrade coffees, tea, teacakes and     
toast, weekly charity table with baking, Avon, photographs etc.

Mondays 7-8pm Singing for Fun in the schoolroom singing a variety of popular songs £1.50 per person 
choosing from a selection of 230 songs. A great evening of singing for fun..

Tuesday and Friday mornings 9:15-11:15am Little Bears Toddlers and carers group, a variety of toys, 
games and activities, ending with some singing, £1 per child.

Thursdays - The Branch 1;30-3:30pm in the schoolroom, a variety of craft take place, bring your own craft 
piece to work on or show to others, also games including Scrabble, £1.50 per person.

Friday- Shell Club 6-7pm for 5-7 year olds, 7-8pm for 8-11 year olds, 8-9pm for 11 years plus, 50p per 
session, led by Jayne sharing the Bible stories through stories, arts, crafts and games.

Future events:

Harvest Festival
Sunday 7th October at 10:30am

Family service led by Irene McGowan
Followed by lunch

Collection of tins and packets for Driffield Foodbank

Harvest Tea
Wednesday 10th October at 4pm

Short Harvest celebration led by Rev Robert Amos
Followed by Harvest Afternoon Tea

Families welcome.

Monthly lunches continue on Wednesday 31st October at 12 noon and Wednesday 28th November at 12 
noon

Christmas Craft Dabble Day Saturday 24th November in Nafferton Village Hall 10-3pm, £7.50 per person 
includes lunch, come and enjoy a variety of Christmas crafts, limited places to book yours contact Sarah 

on 272658, all money raised for Nafferton Methodist Refurbishment Fund. 
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This issue has been edited by Sheenagh Austin - thank you to everyone for their contributions.
The next issue will be out in December and will be compiled by Nicola telephone 255471 or email

contributions to newsletter@nafferton.net. The deadline is 15th November 2018. The newsletter is bi-
monthly. To keep in touch with local village news in the mean time, or to update information and events, log

onto www.nafferton.net

All SAintS ChurCh
Services are held most Sundays at 10:45am the exception being joint services with Nafferton 

Methodist Chapel and St Mary’s Wansford. Everybody is always welcome!
Congratulations to Ashley Glenton & Cara Smithies who were married at All Saints' Church on 

Saturday 22nd September by Rev'd Simon Elliott. 
We wish them both a very happy future 

together.

Congratulations also to our couples who have recently married here in church, we would like to wish 
them all the very best in their future happiness.

Congratulations too all our recent and forthcoming Baptisms. 
God bless you all.

Wolds and Coast Jamboree Scouts
There are several scouts and leaders from the Nafferton Scout Group that are fundraising to the attend 
the World Scout Jamboree in West Virginia in 2019. We are hosting different events to entertain the 
residents of Nafferton whilst also trying to raise funds to attend this once in a lifetime opportunity. 
Thanks to those who attended the ceilidh in July which was great fun.

Future events, which we hope you will support, include the following:

Friday 5th October   Bingo
Nafferton Recreation Club

£5, doors 6:30pm eyes down 7pm
Come and see if you have the winning streak!

Saturday 20th October   Autumn Ball
Driffield Golf Club

£35 per person for table of 10 or £37.50 each 
Delicious 3 course meal, 6:30pm 11:30pm and live band

Black tie but suits welcome
Come and dance the night away in style 

Sunday 27th October   Harry Potter themed afternoon tea
Nafferton Recreation Club 

£7 adults and £5 children under 12. 
50p for Butterbeer. 

Sittings are from 1:00pm - 2:30pm and 3pm - 4:30pm

If you would like to buy tickets or have any queries about any of our events or would like us to provide 
more information about what we are getting up to, please contact Sheenagh at 

sheenagh.austin@gmail.com or 07961 944 331. We are happy to come along and give chats to 
community groups as well as we feel we have some very exciting adventures and would love to share 

these stories!
Thank you for your continued support!


